
City of Washington Public Safety Committee Meeting December 19, 2016 
 
Alderman Butler called the meeting to order at 5:30 PM. 
 
Voting Members present: Brian Butler, Mike Brownfield, Tyler Gee 
 
Other City Officials present: Ed Papis  
 
Residents: Steve Hullcranz and Paul Spiezio 
 

1. Aldermen wishing to be heard on a non-agenda item: None 
 

2. Citizens wishing to be heard on a non-agenda items: Steve Hullcranz thanked the Committee for 
sign placement at Boyd & Nofsinger. Paul Spiezio spoke about the continued issue(s) on Dallas 
Road.  No new resolution. Should be noted that crosswalk signs have been placed on Dallas 
Road as requested and promised. Electronic speed sign still in the works.  

 
3. Approval of Minutes – November 21, 2016 Regular Meeting Motion by Brownfield, 2nd by Gee. 

 
4. Business Items 
 

A. Monthly Report – Chief Papis presented Police Department’s monthly report.  Looked good-
no questions. 

 
B. AED – After some discussion, the Committee will take their recommendation to the full 

council for approval to purchase (5) new units from SOS Technologies.  
 

C. 2016-2017 Patrol Car Purchase – Supervisor’s Vehicle – Committee would like to see more 
information. They did not feel the quotes were adequate. They also felt as though they 
needed to see the actual budget prior to their approval. Police Department will get these 
numbers and resubmit the request for the Supervisor’s Car. 
 

D. Replacement of Radar Units – Committee will take their recommendation to the full council 
to purchase (4) Handheld radar units and (3) mounted units. (Per quote)  
 

E. 911 Consolidation Update – No new “news”  
 

5. Other Business – This is the last meeting for Chief Papis. We would like to thank him for all of his 
cooperation during his tenure. Chief Papis felt that he and the committee worked well together 
to get many things accomplished.  

Alderman Butler summarized the feelings of the Committee regarding Dallas Road speed limit 
and its current position not to change the speed limit. He mentioned the future follow up on a 
speed study, lighted sign and selective enforcement in an attempt to address Mr. Spiezio’s 
concerns.   

 
6. Adjournment – 6:15 P.M.  


